 Birdingbury Parish Council 
Tuesday 17th May 2011, 8pm

The Birbury, Birdingbury.

Minutes of the AGM
In attendance: Cllrs Chris Morton (Chairman), Diana Turner, Gaynor Davy, Carol Cartwright, Ian Tipton. 
Jennifer Ellard (Clerk), 
Cllr Hazelton (RBC &WCC),
11 Residents.

1. Election of Chairman

Chairman Chris Morton welcomed all and opened the meeting. 

Cllr Morton proposed Ian Tipton Chairman. Ian raised concerns regarding his chairmanship of club being a potential conflict of interest. Ian Tipton then proposed Gaynor Davy. She raised concerns regarding the fact she had not yet gained enough experience. Gaynor Davy proposed Diana Turner; Carol Cartwright seconded this. Discussion took place regarding the level of votes from the election and how this should be reflected in the chairmanship. This was discussed at length.  A vote was undertaken, Diana Turner was elected as Chairman, and took the Chair. 
DT then addressed the meeting regarding the need for openness and transparency of the Parish Council and how she felt as Chairman she could further address these issues.


Vice Chairman Position. 
Ian Tipton was proposed as vice chairman by Chris Morton, seconded by Carol Cartwright. Gaynor proposed herself and Diana seconded the proposal.  A vote was taken and Ian Tipton was elected as Vice Chairman.

2. Apologies

      None. 

3. Acceptance of office

All relevant documents were read and signed.

4. Adoption of standing orders

Proposed by Diana Turner that these be adopted without amendment, and seconded by Gaynor Davy, and agreed unanimously.

5. Adoption of code of conduct and declaration of interests.

 All relevant papers concerning adoption of Code of Conduct and declarations of interests were completed and signed.

6. Financial arrangements

Lloyds Bank account forms had been collected by Clerk. Cheque signatories were discussed and cheque signatories will be Chris Morton, Diana Turner, Ian Tipton and Gaynor Davy. Current outstanding cheques were authorised for payment by the new Parish Council and on this occasion paid using signatures from the old Parish Council members. The Budget is to be looked at in further detail at the next meeting.

7. Dates of meetings
Agreed that the dates should remain the same as historically, i.e. the third Tuesday of every month except August and December:
· 21st June 2011

· 19th July 2011

· 20th September 2011  

· 27th September 2011 (Village Meeting)

· 18th October 2011

· 15th November 2011

· 17th January 2012

· 21st February 2012

· 20th March 2012

· 17th April 2012 

· 24th April (Annual Village Meeting)

· 15th May 2012 AGM
The AGM closed at 20.34
Minutes of May Parish Council Meeting
17th May 2011
In attendance: Cllrs Diana Turner  (Chairman), Carol Cartwright, Gaynor Davy, Chris Morton , Ian Tipton. 

Jennifer Ellard (Clerk), 
County Cllr Robin Hazelton,
11 Residents.

1. Declarations of Interest
None

2. Minutes of the last meeting (19th April 2011)
Since only one councillor had been present at that meeting it was agreed to seek the approval for these Minutes from ex-councillors present: Chris Morton proposed and Chris Sedgfield seconded that they be signed as a correct record. Agreed.
3. Matters Arising

Item 6.1: Signs  - Clerk to send contact details for Highways to progress speed signs.

Item 6.2: Website – Parish Council to ask for village volunteers for a short term working party.  This will be for consultation for Village Groups clubs etc regarding the development of the village website. The working party will be briefed that is has to be very village based and has to be village events.  Concern was raised over the types of groups who may be involved. They must be groups from within the village. Invitations will be sent to all village clubs and associations. Individuals will also be invited to respond. The working party are not to run the website. They need a website to represent the community as a whole and that is as inclusive as possible. 
Concern expressed over control being given away from the Parish Council from a legal perspective.

Clerk to continue updates as data becomes available. 

Agreed:  An initial meeting be held in the Birbury on Monday 13th June at 7.30pm. Clerk to contact village groups and Chairman to publicise this in Birdsong and to book the Birbury.
Matters arising form Annual Village Meeting (11th May 2011)
4.1  Footpath to church – Carol Cartwright raised the issue about safe pathway access to the church.  Council to look at this issue during budget discussions at the next meeting. Agreed: A working party (with spades) to clear grass overgrowing the path at 10.30am on Bank Holiday Monday 30th June.  Diana Turner to publicise this in Birdsong. 
4. Finance 

Clerk presented budget paper
5.    Contributions from Village

6.1   Parishioners raised serious concerns regarding article in Birdsong. There should not be any criticism of individuals. Personal letters should not be published in Birdsong.

Congratulated on leaflets for election promotion generally, but unfortunately some isolated incidences caused concerns regarding personal comments. Credit should be given to the outgoing parish council team. 
6.2     Gritting on the Bourton Road hill.


Concern was expressed about lack of gritting and the failure of  WCC to spend money on highways issues in the village.

A letter had already been sent from County to Mr Carroll to address his concerns, which were those, shared by the Parish Council and many residents.
6. Planning Applications
R10/1295 West View, Stockton Road: Refused – Noted  
7. Urgent Business

7.1    Representation on other bodies

The following representatives were agreed:

· Recreation Field Committee – Ian Tipton

· Birbury Management Committee- Gaynor Davy

· Old School Development Committee – Carol Cartwright

Councillors to report back to the PC meetings when necessary.

8. Finance - Audit
       Email presented from Paula Whitfield

I was in the middle of finalizing the Parish Council accounts for the year ended 31 March 2011 and the forms for the audit.  I have done the necessary work to finalize, as approved at the April Parish Council meeting.  The following is what is outstanding for the new council to pick up:

 

1. Send off the form to Clement Keys, the auditors - the closure notice needs copying and sending with the forms along with a letter explaining why we have more than 2* the precept plus you will need to enclose a breakdown of the assets owned by the PC - its not changed from the prior year.

2. Determine whether we owe MFM for an invoice, which I found in the file, but I do not believe has been paid - I have filed this on the top of the lever arch file

3. Do a VAT claim for the outstanding VAT due - it’s detailed on the spreadsheet, which I had forwarded to Jen but I have attached again just in case as this has all the PC accounts history since I have been sorting it.

4. You will need to change the address of the bank account as the bank statements come addressed to me at my address.

5. You will need to change the bank mandate - you now have no way of getting any cheques signed until the mandate is updated as the only councillor who can sign is now Chris and you need 2 signatures!!!

 

I will deposit the accounts file and the paperwork and envelope of the items that need sending to Clement Keys with Chris, ready for your next mtg - note that you need to send this off by 14th June otherwise you will get a qualified audit opinion.
      Birdsong invoice to be reissued – This will arrive by the next meeting.
Agreed: the Clerk (as responsible Financial Officer) to follow up all these    recommendations
9. Correspondence.


Agreed:
Notice board – all councillors’ data available without email addresses

Planning application properties to be viewed by two members of the council.

Agendas, Minutes and planning applications to be forwarded by the clerk via email. 

10. AOB.

10.1  Ian Tipton raised the issue of the Birdingbury Estates light, which had been on all night. This contravened the planning permission. This was a H+S light, which should only be illuminated when vehicles are allowed to move. Gaynor Davy declared a personal interest. 

Agreed:  Chairman to talk to Mr Munro and report back.
10.2   Gaynor Davy raised the possibility of the Parish Council running the Grand Draw for the 2011 Country Show.  Concerns were expressed about the legality of this.  Agreed:  The consensus was that this was inadvisable.  Clerk to seek advice from:   Gambling commission.gov.uk lottery
10.3   The chicken from the Recreation Field was reported to be on the side of Marton Road. 
Agreed: Chairman to investigate with Mr Munro and report back

10.4    The Chairman proposed that a letter be sent be the Clerk to all members of the last parish council thanking them for their hard work; Agreed
11. Reports from Cllr Hazelton

PCSO has been to the church. Camera has been placed in the church.

The Parish Council has been put on a circulation list for Police Matters.

The Williams’s: three members have asked to be rehoused. Members thanked Cllr Hazelton for all of his help with this matter.

Dunchurch Library due for closure. 

Crematorium, application has now been changed for cemetery only. 

The meeting closed at 21.59pm.

The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on 21st June  2011 at 8pm.

